SM Sailing

Monthly Meeting Minutes

Sept 14, 2010

Meeting called to order at 19:03 by Nick Pierson

Present on call:  Nick Pierson, Cotuit Mosquito YC, Doug Calnan, Scituate Harbor YC, Sarah Wilsterman, Stage Harbor YC, Tom Tullius, Quisset YC, Rick Schulz, Falmouth YC, Peter McAvoy, Stonehorse YC, Rob Hurb, Tabor Academy, Beth Smith, Grand Cover YC, Peter Johns, Wianno YC, John Field, Barnstable YC, Emily Taylor, Nantucket CS, Mike Shannon, Vineyard Haven YC, Michael Benoit, Wianno YC, Chris Memoli, Beverly YC, Tim Bryan, Edgartown YC
Nick Pierson welcomed everyone and indicated that his agenda was brief.  He had attempted to host the meeting as face-to-face and in-person but schedules just did not permit it.  With summer still not a distant memory, he welcomed any and all constructive criticism and input during the call.
Brief review of the 2010 summer season:
Cummings Cup-hosted before July 4 this summer for scheduling reasons.  Attendance down as a result of this scheduling change but the event went off well.

Gill-hosted by Wianno and it went well too.
Grand Prix-Nick applauded Rob Hurd by stating that Rob deserves recognition for how expedient the scoring was on the GP all summer long.

Team Racing-There were on-line registration issues with Regatta Networks.   But due to tighter qualifying criteria, coaches were encourage by the strength of the sailors skill level.
CJ Buckley-Southern Mass. had a large number of clubs participating so Nick thanked all to the clubs for getting the word out.

In addition to above covered during the conference call, the following was provided electronically by Joel Hanneman in advance of the call:

2 Advanced clinics 
o    drew ~10 boats each.
o    Application process yielded more experienced sailor
o    Good feedback re: value of event
o    Piggyback idea is welcomed.
o    Will look to tweak this format for next year
-       VHYC Jr. TR – have not heard much about this…
-       CJ Buckley
o    Extreme success
o    Largest team race regatta in the world by # of boats sailing.
o    Significant SMSA turnout
-       SMSA Champs
o    12 teams
o    Highest caliber TRing in last 3 years
o    Format, etc… went smoothly
-       2011
o    Looking at provided boat clinic; same formula otherwise.
o    Looking at adding Chatham-area event
o    Continued/increased participation in CJ
o    No changes for SMSA Champs
Rob Hurd-briefly highlighted expenses incurred for the junior programs.  He hopes the organization will host another later discussion on the Grand Prix.  Joel Hanneman is also hoping to change the Team Race program.  Joel prefers that it be a designated two day event on the calendar rather than tagging it on the calendar to existing regatta events.  Location may be lower cape since there seems to already be a strong team race environment in that area.
Michael Benoit from Wianno commented that he is hoping to do see some team race events earlier in the summer.  There was a general discussion on ways to improve the whole summer scheduling.  It was agreed that it would be best to tackle these and other scheduling issues during the mid-winte time-frame.  Peter Johns inquired about rumors regarding Buzzards Bay Regatta becoming a 2-day regatta.  It was noted that the BBR in 2011 is still posted on-line as 3-day event .  Beverly YC has put bid to host the Opti New England’s for 2011.  Most national and regional 420 events aren’t posted on-line yet.  Falmouth inquired if the date had been set for the 420 North Americans and was instructed to contact John Lambert.  It was shared during the call that the 420 North Americans and 420 Nationals generally rotate between the East Coast and someplace else.
Nominating committee for next year’s board became Nick’s next subject.  He strongly encouraged some rotation at the top with himself as President and Doug Calnan as Secretary will to step aside.  It was suggested that Past presidents should put together a nominating committee.  It was advised that if your club hasn’t had an officer in the past two cycles then in all fairness it’s your club’s time to have one of its members step forward to fulfill that responsibility. 

Annual meeting scheduling was discussed.  It should be conducted near the end of October to early November.  Chuck Leonard of DBMS offered his facility again for the annual meeting.  Rob Hurd then requested that before the club reps agree to an annual meeting date, they should agree on item #4 on the agenda which is arriving at the winter-long conference call schedule.

Conference calls.  After brief discussion most call will be hosted on the 2nd Monday of each month @ 7 p.m..  Due to Columbus Day weekend, the first call will be Monday, Oct. 18th.  Annual Meeting is scheduled for November 8th  @ 6 p.m.,  All subsequent calls are January 10th, March 14th, April 11th, May 9th, June 13th.  All these calls are scheduled with a 7 p.m. start time.
General topics for each conference call will be Oct. 18th to discuss regatta scheduling.  Annual meeting on 8th of November @ 6 pm to also discuss new by-laws, January 10th is Team Race, March 14th is the discussion of the Grand Prix.  Nick requested that club reps spread the word about the annual meeting among member clubs so we can actually vote on the by-laws.  Nick brought up the subject about the option of also allowing club reps to participate in the annual meeting via conference call.  He indicated he would be sending snail mail announcement of annual meeting.  Nick said we have a lot of stale addresses on our snail mail contact list.  Sarah Wilsterman commented that she jumped through hoops trying to update the list this past summer because she was trying to collect dues.  Sarah will get the list to Rob from Bottom-Line and identify those clubs that need to be removed from the SM Sailing website.  Sarah worked with some of these clubs already to try to make it financially attractive to remain members but they indicated that they either couldn’t afford it or could no longer afford it for the value they felt their club was deriving out of the organization.
Nick thanked everyone for taking the time to participate in the conference call.
Meeting adjourned 19:43 hours.
Respectfully submitted,

Douglas J. Calnan

Secretary

